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6th Sunday of Easter                May 1, 2016    
 
    

Mass Intentions 
 
May 2 – May 8, 2016   

 
Tuesday, May 3, 2016 – 7:00 p.m. 
+George Coyle, Anne and Bill Coyle 
 
Wednesday, May 4, 2016 – 8:30 a.m. 
 
Thursday, May 5, 2016 – 8:30 a.m. 
 
Friday, May 6, 2016 – 8:30 a.m. 
 
Saturday, May 7, 2016 – 5:00 p.m. 
+Fran Kiss, John Kiss 
  
Sunday, May 8, 2016 - 10:00 a.m.  
Mass for the People of St. Teresa Parish 
 
Hospitals and Privacy Laws:  

Because of privacy laws, hospitals do not notify us 
when parishioners are admitted. If someone in your family 
is admitted to hospital and you want the Parish Office to 
know, please call and tell us. Many hospitals, Catholic or 
not, have a priest assigned to visit the Catholic patients and 
bring them Communion, but the family must tell the 
admittance office of their wish for a clergy visit. 
 
Prayer Network:  for those not on the internet there is 

an envelope on the bulletin board at the main 
entrance marked PRAYER NETWORK.  
Please take a copy of the prayer intentions 
inside this envelope and pray for fellow 

parishioners, family and friends. 
 
Stewardship Report 
 
April 17, 2016 
Sunday Envelopes .……………………….... 2,312.00 
Sunday Loose.…....………………….............. 194.50 
Building and Maintenance ……………..............55.00 
Hall Rental .…………….……..……………… 150.00 
 
Bingo 
Matinee on Saturday, May 14, 2016 from 12:30 – 3:30 
p.m. at the Charities Bingo Hall, 510 Krug Street, 
Kitchener.  To assist with this fundraiser for our parish, 
please call the office:  519-743-4525. 
 
Coffee Sunday on Mother's Day, next Sunday, May 8, 
2016 after Mass. There will be lots of treats and a tribute 
to moms with entertainment by Sue Weber Bell and 
family. 

Diocese of Hamilton Prayer Calendar 2016 
Monday, May 2 – Rev. Raymond Peter 
Tuesday, May 3 – Rev. Michael King 
Wednesday, May 4 – Congregation of the Resurrection 
(C.R.)  
Thursday, May 5 – Rev. James Malone 
Friday, May 6 – Most Rev. Daniel Miehm, D.D.  
Saturday, May 7 – Rev. Ronald Voisin 
Sunday, May 8 –Ascension of the Lord 
 

Euchre Results 
High Score – Bernard Brohman 
Most Lone Hands – Charlotte Wilson 
Low Score – Bill Zister 
1st Draw – Helga Winkelholz / 2nd Draw – Anita Hutter 
 
Next game will be on Friday, May 13, 2016 at 7:00 
p.m. in the parish hall. 
 
CWL General Meeting & Guest Speaker 
We are pleased to welcome Pat Wilkins from ‘Days for 
Girls’ come and speak to us on Tuesday, May 10, 2016 
after the 7 p.m. Mass.  This is an international 
organization that supplies feminine hygiene kits to 
women and girls in developing countries.  To help them 
out, we will have bins at the back of the church next 
Sunday, May 8, 2016 to collect the following much 
needed new items:  
1.  Girls panties - size 10-14, cotton, full size (not bikini) 
and preferably not white DO NOT PRE  WASH! 
2.  Washcloths (light weight, inexpensive terrycloth, not 
too plush, commercially made and preferably not white, 
DO NOT PRE WASH! 
3.    Ziploc bags (1 gallon size freezer bags) NOT 
SLIDER style!  
4.  Travel size soap  
 
Also, bring a pair of sewing scissors so we can help with 
filling an order to Haiti for 250 Days for Girls kits. 
 
Following will be a short General Meeting. 
 
Walk for Life (3 kms around Victoria Park) on 
Saturday, May 7, 2016.  Registration:  10:00 a.m. at 
Historic St. Paul’s, 137 Queen St. S., Kitchener.  Walk 
begins at 10:30 a.m.  Prizes, Draws, Good Food, Meet 
Old and New Friends.  Every $50 pledged receives a 
chance for a $150 Gift Certificate from McPhails.  Call:  
519-746-5433 or email jane@kwrtl.ca. 
 

Spaghetti Supper – This Weekend! 
Our spaghetti supper is today, Sunday, May 1, 2016 at 
4:30 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. sittings. 
Don't have a ticket, no problem!  A limited number of 
tickets will be available at the door.  Proceeds of the 
spaghetti supper will go to St. Vincent de Paul. 
 
Canadian Food for Children 
Many thanks to all those who have donated yarn for our 
afghan projects. Your donation will make a huge change in 
the life of a child!  More yarn is always needed so please 
consider donating to this very rewarding project! 
You will find our bin at the back of the church. 
 
Prayer Vigil - Thursday, May 5, 2016 from 9:00 a.m. 
to 10:00 a.m. in front of Freeport Hospital, 3570 King St. 
E., Kitchener, for babies being aborted.  All are welcome 
to pray quietly for those who have no voice, but our own!  
Parking is across the road, Schneider Park.  Any queries, 
please contact Cathy at:  kwc.prayervigil@rogers.com. 
 
Ecumenical Prayer Shawl Ministry  
Gathering will be Tuesday, May 10, 2016 at 1:00-3:30 
p.m. (doors open at noon) for all who are involved in 
prayer shawl ministry or would like to learn about it. 
Hosted by the St. Michael’s Prayer Shawl Ministry, at St. 
Michael’s Church, corner of 240 Hemlock Street and 
University Avenue, Waterloo.  Bring your shawls to 
display. There will be a free-will offering. Prayer Shawl 
knitting and crochet books will be available for sale. 
Please register by Friday, May 6, 2016 by contacting: 
Linda at 519-888-6954 or 
prayershawlgathering@gmail.com 
 
40th Anniversary Interfaith Community 
Breakfast being held in the Embassy Room at 
Bingemans starting at 7 a.m. on Wednesday, May 4, 
2016.  Joe and Stephanie Mancini, as guest speakers. 
Ticket prices remain at $20 each or 4 / $75, available from 
Erb & Good Family Funeral Home, St. Louis Roman 
Catholic Church, 53 Allen St E, Waterloo;  
St. Francis of Assisi Roman Catholic Church, 49 Blueridge 
Ave, Kitchener; or contact me at:   
aasandymilne@gmail.com 
 
Year of Mercy Pilgrimage Sunday 
Pilgrimage Sunday at the Cathedral Basilica of Christ the 
King will take place on Sunday, May 15, 2016.  The 
Cathedral will open to pilgrims at 2:00 p.m.  The Door of 
Mercy can be accessed through the doors adjacent to the 
Cathedral Rectory.  At 2:30 p.m. prayer in the style of 
Taize – Scripture and meditative chants will be offered.  
You are welcome to join us for the 4:00 p.m. Mass by 
Monsignor Earl Talbot will preside and preach.  

Rose Sunday 
Members of the Kitchener Knight of Columbus – Council 
1504 will be visiting our parish at our Masses next weekend, 
May 7/8, 2016, before and after each Mass to pass out Roses 
for Life and accept donations.  All proceeds from this 
campaign go to support the ongoing Pro-Life cause in 
Waterloo Region. 
 
KW Right to Life Bus Trip to Ottawa  
March for Life bus trip will be on Thursday, May 12, 2016. 
Last year’s attendance was 25,000.  A bus leaves from behind 
the Burger King on Fairway Rd. and Wilson Avenue, 
Kitchener at 5:30 a.m.  Seats are $60.  Student seats are 
sponsored and free.  Reserve your seat. 
 
Mother's Day Breakfast hosted by St. Clement’s 
Church, St. Clements will be held on Sunday, May 8, 2016 at 
St. Clements Community Centre, 1 Green Street, St. 
Clements.  Tickets are $10.00 for adults; $5.00 for children 4-
8; and children 3 and under are free.  For tickets please call 
Marilyn at 519-206-0151. 
Vocations 
Jesus said:  “Whoever loves me will keep my word, and my 
Father will love him and we will come to him.”  How do I 
respond to that love?  If you feel God’s call to the priesthood 
or consecrated life, visit:  www.HamiltonVocations.com 
 
Pentecost Vigil 
On Saturday, May 14, 2016 join us at St. Francis of Assisi 
Parish, 49 Blueridge Ave. Kitchener, from 7:00-8:30 p.m. for 
our Pentecost Vigil.  Like the Apostles, let us gather in a 
darkened room, and pray that the Holy Spirit come upon us. 
Listen as salvation history is revealed to us in the Scriptures, 
celebrate the Eucharist which is the summit of our faith, and 
pray that we are open to the Spirit’s gifts in our lives.  Join us 
for refreshments and social time in the hall following Mass! 
Are we listening for the quiet flame of the Spirit flickering in 
our daily lives? 
 
11th Annual Bishop’s Banquet on Wednesday,       
May 18, 2016 in the historic St. Mary’s Parish Hall, 
Kitchener. Guests from across Waterloo Region will have the 
opportunity to share an evening of Catholic community with 
the Bishop and friends. The evening will include a reception 
and an outstanding meal prepared by professional chefs and 
hospitality students from our secondary schools and adult 
education programs. A keynote presentation by Bishop 
Miehm, a student musical and visual arts presentation, and a 
silent auction will round out the evening. Tickets are 
available by contacting Dorothy Lubaszka by telephone:  519-
578-3660 ext. 2373, or through email: 
dorothy.lubaszka@wcdsb.ca, or via our website: 
www.wrcsf.ca. The ticket prices for this great evening are 
$100/each or $800/table of eight.  Tax receipt will be issued 
for a significant portion of the ticket price.   


